

John Allen request-75998976faa821@whatdotheyknow.com

Professor Steven Broomhead
Chief Executive
David Boyer
Director
Environment and Transport

East Annexe Town Hall Sankey Street Warrington WA1 1UH

Our Ref: FOI/E&T/576

Dear John

2 June 2021

## **Freedom of Information Act Request**

## You asked:

- Full list of sweepers owned/leased by the council (under 4tonne GVW) including make and model
- 2. (If leased) Lease start & end date (month and year would suffice)
- 3. (If owned) Year purchased & when the council are looking to renew their fleet of sweepers
- 4. Does the council carry out street cleansing duties in-house or is this contracted out?
- 5. (If contracted out) who is the contractor responsible for street cleansing duties?
- 6. Contact details for the person(s) responsible for managing the fleet and street cleansing within the council

## Our reply:

- 1. 3 x Johnston CN101 2.5t Sweepers- Outright Purchased
- 2. Not applicable
- 3. Purchased 2013. Potentially 2022 Subject to business needs and utilisation
- 4. In house.
- 5. Not applicable.
- 6. Any contact regarding fleet assets should be co-ordinated with the fleet manager, details provided below:

Fleet Manager - David R Smith david.smith@warrington.gov.uk 01925 443041

If you are not satisfied with the Council's response to your request for information, you may ask the Council for an internal review of this decision. To do this, you should provide details of your complaint by emailing foi.internalreviews@warrington.gov.uk, or write to FOI Reviews, Warrington Borough Council, East Annexe, Town Hall, Sankey Street, Warrington, WA1 1UH. You should do this as soon as possible, or, in any case, within 40 working days of the date of our response to your request.



In addition, if you get an internal review requests please can you forward them to foi.internal reviews@warrington.gov.uk and we will coordinate them with the reviewing officers. You will still need to provide all correspondence related to the original FOI and may be asked for further input and/or information by the FOI reviewing officer or us

Yours sincerely

David Boyer Director of Environment and Transport

Email: enrg-erfois-email@warrington.gov.uk